Bellcore North American Numbering Plan
RE—— Planning Letter

Namber: PL-NANP-032
Date: April 22, 1997

From: J.N. Deak - NANP Administration
908-699-6612, jdeak @ notes.cc.bellcore.com

Supect:  Important Notice of Delay in Implementation of NPA Relief for the 412 NPA (Pennsylvania)

We have been advised by Bell Atlantic that due to regulatory and judicial intervention the NPA relief plan originally
approved by the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission (PPUC) for the 412 NPA in western Pennsylvania has been
halted and will not be implemented on May 1. 1997 as described in Bellcore Planning Letter PL-NANP-018, dated
October 31, 1996. The relief plan called for a general purpose overlay in which the new 724 NPA would share the
same boundaries as the 412 NPA. It is anticipated that a new relief plan will be developed. subject to regulatory
review, but the specific details and implementation schedule are unknown at this time.

Despite this development. Bell Atlantic indicates that all telecommunications providers that access Bell Atlantic’s
networks must transmit 10 digits to all Bell Atlantic access tandems and end offices, as described in PL-NANP-018.

General questions on tﬁis relief project may be directed to Dave Walters, Bell Atlantic Project Manager for the 412
NPA Relief, at 410-736-6729. or to Barry Duncan, Manager - NPA Planning and Implementation, at 410-736-6642.
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